From: Estell, Michelle <MEstell@geneseecountymi.gov>
Sent: Thursday, June 5, 2025 2:05 PM

To: Jones, Derrick <DJones@geneseecountymi.gov>

Cc: Estell, Michelle <MEstell@geneseecountymi.gov>
Subject: Regarding Emergency Vaccine orders

Hello Derrick,

| am sending this email regarding our Emergency Purchase, EP 25-005, submitted to Legistar on
6/4/2025. This increase is considered an emergency due to price increases, mandatory vaccinations, and
deadlines. Many of our vaccines are considered mandatory for children to return to school in the fall.
Some vaccines are also required for immigrants. Currently, we are running low on stock and time for
these vaccines and medical supplies to administer to and serve our patients. Prices have increased and
delivery times have been noticeably extended due to available stock. We would like this increase to
complete the rest of our fiscal year and be able to order our vaccines and supplies in a timely manner to
serve our community.

Please let me know if we you need anything else. Thank you for your time and assistance!

Best Regards,

Michelle Estell, RS, MSA

Health Officer

Genesee County Health Department
630 S. Saginaw Street

Flint, Michigan 48502-1540
810-257-3802
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**NOTICE: This e-mail, including attachments, is intended for the exclusive use of the addressee and
may contain proprietary, confidential or privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient, any
disclosure, use, distribution, copying, or taking of any action in reliance of the contents of this e-mail is
strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify me via e-mail and permanently
delete the original and destroy all copies. Thank you.




